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Chair Inouye, Vice Chair Dela Cruz and Members of the Senate Committee on Transportation 

and Energy:  

  

I am Paul Epstein, Director of the Hawaii State Fusion Center, Office of Homeland Security. I 

am testifying in SUPPORT of Senate Bill 909.  

  

This bill establishes chapter 125C, Hawaii Revised Statutes, as the enabling statute for the 

State’s DBEDT energy assurance program’s coverage of all forms of energy shortage, 

disruption, or emergency, in line with the hazards, threats, and risks to the State’s energy 

security and resilience of its energy ecosystem. 

  

Senate Bill 909 is necessary to provide authoritative policy support and functional guidance 

to meet the state’s energy needs. Please support this important initiative.  

  

Thank you for allowing me to testify in SUPPORT of Senate Bill 909.  
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Comments:  
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
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DATE: Friday, February 3, 2017 
TIME: 1:16 p.m. 
PLACE: Conference Room 225 

State Capitol 
415 South Beretania Street 

 
Re: Hearing on Senate Bill 909 Relating to Energy Assurance 
  
Aloha Chair Inouye, Chair Nishihara and Chair Baker, 
  
Island Energy Services, LLC (IES) purchased the assets of the formerly owned and 
operated Chevron on November 1, 2016, and continues to operate as a key 
supplier of petroleum products to the Hawaii market and economy.  As a key 
supplier, IES agrees with the intent of SB 909 and supports the State’s objective 
in being prepared if an emergency hits the State and preserving energy and fuel 
security for all the residents of the State of Hawaii. 
  
IES has and continues to work with DBEDT on energy issues, including emergency 
preparedness and assurance.  IES would comment that any time a statute is 
being amended that calls for the providing of petroleum business information, 
IES is concerned in 3 areas: 
  
(1) that information provided by IES, much of which is proprietary and 
confidential in nature, that the statute keep the information confidential and 
that DBEDT use the confidential information for its intended purpose of 
emergency preparedness and for no other purpose; 
  
(2) DBEDT/Governor will need to make certain public pronouncements about fuel 
security, and while keeping the individual company names confidential, will 
discuss certain items and data in the aggregate.  However, because Hawaii has a 
small number of petroleum operators in Hawaii, aggregation might not be 
possible, without disclosing confidential information, and possibly causing harm 
to operator.  DBEDT has given IES assurances that if this means not being able to 
aggregate certain detailed information in order to maintain its confidentiality, 
then that information cannot leave the possession of DBEDT, and will be handled 
accordingly; and 
  
(3) that the requested information by DBEDT is not overly broad and that it does 
not unduly burden IES and other fuel companies, and it does not hinder the  
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operations of IES in compiling the data.  IES continues to work with DBEDT in 
providing accurate data that can be provided in the course of its business 
operations. 
  
Mahalo for this opportunity to offer these comments on SB 909. 
 
Mahalo, 
 

 
 
Al Chee 
Vice President 
Island Energy 
Retail Marketing & Community Relations 
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webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 
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